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CalAdvocates Data Request 3.5

Section 8.2, Vegetation Management and Inspections, of PacifiCorp’s 2025 WMP Update - PacifiCorp did not provide any data in relation to Table 8-20, Number of Past Due Vegetation Management Work Orders Categorized by Age.

(a) How does PacifiCorp determine priority of Vegetation Management Work Orders without established, specific due dates for each condition? 

(b) Please provide a status update on the development of specific due dates for each condition found in vegetation inspections. 

(c) Please provide an estimated timeline of when PacifiCorp intends to complete and implement the specific past-due dates. 

Response to CalAdvocates Data Request 3.5
		
(a) Currently, if imminent conditions are identified, they are addressed as soon as possible to mitigate the condition. Generally, PacifiCorp manages work at the circuit level. In other words, circuits are sequenced or scheduled within the calendar year based on factors such as environmental conditions and the last time the circuits were worked while considering presence of high fire threat district (HFTD).

(b) PacifiCorp is currently reviewing the capabilities of work prioritization within the new work management software and processes that are being developed. Work prioritization capabilities of the new system are not fully understood at this time; however, work prioritization is part of the process review and development discussions.

(c) Please refer to the Company’s response to subpart (b) above. PacifiCorp is reviewing the feasibility of work prioritization.



Despite PacifiCorp's diligent efforts, certain information protected from disclosure by the attorney-client privilege or other applicable privileges, or law may have been included in its responses to these data requests.  PacifiCorp did not intend to waive any applicable privileges or rights by the inadvertent disclosure of protected information, and PacifiCorp reserves its right to request the return or destruction of any privileged or protected materials that may have been inadvertently disclosed.  Please inform PacifiCorp immediately if you become aware of any inadvertently disclosed information.  
